
 GOLDEN SHORES FIRE DEPARTMENT

12950 OATMAN HIGHWAY

PO BOX 66

TOPOCK, ARIZONA  86436

REGULAR SESSION MINUTES

TIME:

3:30 PM
DATE:

NOVEMBER 18, 2021
PLACE:

G.S.F.D. 12950 OATMAN HIGHWAY

1. CALL TO ORDER AT 3:30 PM
2. PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE

3. ROLL CALL OF BOARD MEMBERS:  Present:  Larry Addante-Chairperson, Joy Bancroft-Clerk, Clarence Christiansen, Butch Delk, Joe Buckles.  Staff: Chief Villamor, Administrative Secretary J Rose.  Absent:  None.
4. CALL TO THE PUBLIC:  Member Christiansen comments the whole Fire Department showing up.  Chairperson Addante says do we have anybody wanting to address the board at this time? We'll have another one at the end of the session.  Someone from the audience mentions I'm signed up but will wait until the end.  None at this time.
5. BOARD DISCUSSION/COMMENTS/POSSIBLE ACTION RE:  Approval of minutes regular session October 27, 2021.  No discussion.  Chairperson Addante says I need a motion to approve the minutes. Member Christiansen motions to approve the minutes from October 27, 2021.  Member Delk seconds the motion.  Motion unanimously carried.
6. BOARD DISCUSSION/COMMENTS/POSSIBLE ACTION RE:  Approval of October 2021 financial reports received from Mohave County and GSFD reconciled financials (Pages 1-37) generated from county reports.  Chairperson Addante asks if there are any comments on those?  I need a motion.  No discussion.  Member Christiansen motions to approve the October 2021 financial reports.  Member Delk seconds the motion.  Motion unanimously carried.  
7. REPORTS AND CORRESPONDENCE:  Fire chief report(s):  EMS/Fire calls October 2021.  Brief summary of general information/current events.  EMS calls/transports (22), interfacility transports (0), fire related/mutual aid (3), MVA (3).  Chief Villamor says the update on the engine today was he is still waiting for the DEF header but is making good progress on all the other lists. It's crazy how long it's taking. They have been waiting six weeks for the AC fitting right now. I guess City of Phoenix is running with a few trucks of their own with engine lights on because they can't get parts either. So that's an update on the truck. The plans are in for Topock 66 and are still at the county. They're still reviewing and looking at their stuff, so they haven't shipped them back to us once they ship them to us then we'll be able to review and see what's going on there. We're still going to get an independent reviewer of that since we don't have a plan reviewer anymore, so and there was a conflict in the past so it's easier just to hire someone new and Topock 66 will have to pay for that service so that it’s not out of our pocket.  I talked to Bill from the solar plant. They're still moving on doing their stuff. So, he still wants to wait on the annex of that property. So, we're waiting on that one when he gives me a signal, then we will go there. And before we talked about annexing that property, it was only 750 bucks to annex that property. And right now, the property’s worth is only about $5,000 in our coffers, but that's before they build so once they build that changes. There's always you got to remember two years.  Two years before we get that on the tax roll.  We still got our ambulance in in the shop for an oil leak. Jeremie did you catch an update on that one? Okay, yeah, so anyway, we're still working on the ambulance. Everything else is seems to be going pretty good. That's all I have for the Chiefs report.
8. BOARD DISCUSSION/COMMENTS/POSSIBLE ACTION RE:  Review and approve VFIS of Arizona insurance renewal.  Board discussion.  Chief Villamor says that is who the liability is through for department. There are only two companies out there nationwide. And this one here is the only one that really gives us a good one. Good price. Not bringing up trash. But when Oatman, our brother Fire Department up here had issues with a board, and they were having all the issues with not just the board but firemen and the whole bit. They dropped them. They said, Okay, we're done with you. So, they dropped them, and they had to pick the other one up and it's so high. It's crazy. So maybe now that they got it organized again, they'll be able to pick up that insurance but just an explanation of that.  Member Christiansen says that's not the same paperwork this big thick packet we got last time.  Clerk Bancroft says this is different because auxiliary is off there correct.  Chairperson Addante says this is the same paperwork, okay, this is what we are going to sign the last week or last month.  Clerk Bancroft says why would the fee be the same. Chief Villamor says because it's minimal. It's just one change. We have one event a year.  It’s just honestly, it's one event.  Clerk Bancroft says I'm serious removed I don’t know.  Chief Villamor says when we talked to him, they said they did remove it. Other than that.  Clerk Bancroft says and this covers that one event.  Chief Villamor says used to.  Clerk Bancroft says used to. So why wouldn’t the cost go down.  Chief Villamor says it's minimal. It's so minimal. It doesn't even matter. It's almost it's like change. I probably have enough in my pocket right now to pay for it. I think I got about $10. It's just minimal.  I don't know.  Clerk Bancroft says I thought they were gonna issue one without that in there now.  Chief Villamor says we can call them.  Clerk Bancroft says Larry didn’t you say they were going to issue one when you talked to them.  Chairperson Addante says yeah that we're gonna take it out but this one just has it listed here on a second sheet, the general information sheet.  It doesn't list it here. That's the one we're supposed to sign last week so I don't know.  Chief Villamor says it's just like the lot in the back. It's not going to be listed because it's just liability insurance.  If there was a building on it you know, it would be listed or if there was something on it.  Clerk Bancroft says it was the same.  Chairperson Addante says yeah, we don't have we don't have that sheet. Yeah, we only have the general information sheet of who's insured. What we're questioning, so I guess, seeing the signature that's on the front of this one, did he send you another general information sheet? Chief Villamor says I don't know that. You could sign it later. We can just call him and see if it's off there.  Clerk Bancroft says well, I'll make a motion we approve it. Provided that we can get a sheet that shows that its off there.  Chairperson Addante says that's fine.  If you look at the numbers, the numbers don’t add.  Clerk Bancroft says yeah.  Chairperson Addante says we can always stop and sign this later this week. So, I have a motion to approve this VFIS contract with the stipulation that we make sure that the auxiliary is removed off.  Member Christiansen seconds the motion.  Motion unanimously carried.

9. BOARD DISCUSSION/COMMENTS/POSSIBLE ACTION RE:  Discuss advertising on the LED sign.  Board discussion.  Chairperson Addante says I want to make it I make a statement on that first before we all make the first one. I was under the understanding that the auxiliary was going to get with me to discuss the sign. Now they've had 30 days to talk to us about it. They went to the community civic club and spoke about it there. But I didn't get a phone call till two days ago, asking to set up a date. And that phone call didn't come until after I had a meeting with Chad to talk about some other stuff. So, it's not us holding the sign up. I want everybody to know that right now. They've had 30 days to talk to us about the sign and they have not approached us until two days ago to discuss the sign. So that's where I'm at with that right now with the sign. I would like to pull my board members and ask what their considerations are for the sign.  Member Buckles says as far as what I understand about the signs, is it's needed information. I mean, as far as community outreach and programs going on and stuff like that. It's a good thing. So, tying it up in an argument over what should be paid for and what shouldn't be I don't think that's the way to go with it. I think we need to figure it out right now. What kind of payment for any kind of posting on it anything like that because like I said it's an asset to the community. But it shouldn't be an argument within the community.  So that's my feeling.  Member Christiansen says my deal is to make a contract between the board and fire department rent it for a buck a year and put the stuff back up there. So, we don't have we're not responsible for it.  Clerk Bancroft says I love the marquee. The marquee is awesome. There was lots of good information. People in the community have told me that they really liked the marquee. My issue with it is I didn't know it was going to be used for advertisement. And I don't completely agree with having an advertisement on it. Initially there was one advertisement on it. And I think there is some thought process on that and how that was chosen. But it's not my decision. So, but I didn't know we were going to put advertisements on there. So, I think it's a fabulous tool to tell the community what the fire department is doing. What some of the events are in town, but I'm against it using it for advertisement. So, I would love to see this all get settled in a contract that maybe whatever the legality is that we can’t gift it to them or the spot to put it in, if they have to pay $1 a month for it, whatever it might be, but I want it to include no advertising. That's just my opinion.  Member Delk says you know, I'm okay with the sign. I think it's beneficial to the community just the way it is.  I really don't see anything wrong. Not sure why we'd need to make a make a big deal of it. Personally. I'm good with it the way it is.  Chairperson Addante says I like the sign don't get me wrong I thought the sign was doing a fantastic job. The only question that we're having with it is from our attorney is the legality of what gets put on the sign. And we have documentation that you can't deny anybody no matter what other people tell us. We've been told by the attorney we can't deny. If Joe's porn shop wants to advertise, we have to let them advertise. And we have documentation from the attorney that says we have to do it. So, we can't argue, and I don't want to argue that right now. I'm just saying that when we have a meeting with the auxiliary to talk about this, I would gladly hash out the stuff with the lawyer with us. We're glad to hash out this stuff. If it's only advertisement for the community, or only advertisement for the for the fire department and auxiliary information, then we just need a contract. And if we benefit from the advertisement on it, then we don't have to even charge anything. It would just be a wash as long as we actually benefit from it. It could be a wash, but not in the way of being paid from advertisers because that is where the law stops at is that advertisers cannot advertise unfairly, they have to give a choice to have everybody advertise on it. And that's what the problem is, is that you have to advertise fairly or don't advertise any private individual any private entities on it.  So, until we have a meeting. I just wanted to let you know where the board stands on this sign until we have a meeting with the auxiliary to discuss this further. I'm just make a motion that I'm looking for a motion to table this until we can talk to the auxiliary about it because we haven't had a meeting.  Clerk Bancroft says we don't know what their intent is. We don't know if they want to do a contract. We don't know. I make motion to table.  Member Christiansen seconds the motion to table.  Motion unanimously carried.  Chairperson Addante says and I'm sorry it has to be this way, folks, but we just need to talk to them the auxiliary.
10. BOARD DISCUSSION/COMMENTS/POSSIBLE ACTION RE:  Update on the fire truck purchase.  Board discussion.  Chief Villamor says I kind of jumped over that. I didn't realize I forgot that it was on there. But I can repeat if you want me to repeat it. It's just our big excuse of the century is going to be COVID everything is on hold down. So yeah. So, we're just waiting for it to get fixed. We talked to a few other people about some other trucks and while talking to them to see what's going on they're having the same issues with parts. Hopefully we'll have some more news here shortly. Last I heard they were supposed to send it out on November 2nd and apparently, they're still waiting.  Clerk Bancroft says Chad we're almost a year thing.  Chief Villamor says but well, we stopped.  Clerk Bancroft says I know we stopped it.  Chief Villamor says it's not my fault at all. And it's not the guys that have it fault. And our trucks are doing okay with what we're doing we're trying to improve that’s all. And it's a DEF system. DEF is horrible. I hear nothing but horror stories with it. I looked into it so eventually if we get when we get it back. I was told to actually order an extra head and just get it here because it's going to go out again. I was like okay, great. That's why it's nice to have all these old trucks with no DEF. But hey, they were out too. Well, we also looked into deleting the system. Larry mentioned that it's legal. So anyway, we'll go that route when it gets here. If when they get a close to a date for delivery, then we'll get a hold of the bank and we'll run further with that, and they'll redo their whole deal again and then send the contract to the attorney and the contract has to come back from the lawyer and we know all the know all them steps but then then you guys will sign if you still…..Chairperson Addante says I know like we talked there is a federal exemption that we can get for that truck. But we have to apply for it. And then the computer has to get a little rework that tweaks it out. So, we have to, we can go that route either way it was still gonna be a long time.  Member Buckles says does that have to be done or after the purchases made? Or can that get the ball rolling on it now so that we're not waiting?  Chief Villamor says that is an option. I didn't ask him then because I think they want to have all the lights off and everything perfect when they get it to us, but I can ask.  Member Buckles says my concern with that is environmentalists it's just a matter of time before Arizona is gonna have to probably go dress red dress with the rest of…..Chief Villamor says if we have all the paperwork I think it's fine. The problem is like if you go to buy a brand-new truck it has DEF on it you can't delete it, they can if they want to do that but if it’s an older one you buy it used and everything else so anyway that's what I will look into actually all call him when I get done here and just see if they could delete it and move on.  Member Buckles says another question I have just because of the lengthiness of the time period of we've been waiting for this truck. Have you even maybe looked at other trucks? Chief Villamor says we have we just can't get one in the same price range. Everything else is $300,000 plus. And we're still going to apply for grants. Right now, we're applying for air pack grant. So, the 12 air packs for this station is $103,000 Yeah. So anyway, the grant we're working on that grant not to jump subjects but this year we needed air pack. We got a truck in line so we're going to try to go there. I talked to a couple other departments they are talking about doing some stuff with some trucks. So, if it if it works out to be a better deal, we'll go that way but right now we have to just see what they do. Trying to make them feel sorry for me, but it's not working.  No action.

11. BOARD DISCUSSION/COMMENTS/POSSIBLE ACTION RE:  Chief expectations and requests from board members.  Board discussion.  Chairperson Addante says if we have a list, we can just gather them all up.  Clerk Bancroft says Chad do you want the way we have them from each other? Would you rather just have that?  Chief Villamor says it doesn't matter what I think what I need is a solid list from you guys. I personally don't want to go through all your lists and go okay, and if you just come up with a list, I'm a list guy. Anyway, you gave me a list for one through then this is what I want you to do. And then we could see it in front of us because there's gonna be stuff that Butch wants me to do and you're gonna have something else so on.  Clerk Bancroft says I thought maybe you might want to see that what each person thought but that that's entirely up to you.  Chief Villamor says it would probably better if I didn't see any names. I'm just, I'm just being honest.  I think a master list is what was on there.  Chairperson Addante says we will gather a master list and get it will that work with you.  Chief Villamor says so the only thing I have on that is that last week, Larry and Joy came into the office and talked to me about going to a five-day week Fire Chief and like I said told him before I have no problem going to a five-day week or four, whatever. The problem is, we have to be able to afford it. And it has to make sense. So, they came to me and said oh, you’ve got until January 1 or we're gonna put an intern chief in here. So, they gave me an ultimatum of that. First and foremost, I would think it'd be done here, in a board meeting. And it would be done in writing. And it was never ever brought up as an agenda item. So, I don't know how that works.  Chairperson Addante says didn't I tell you in the meeting that we would have it for you for December, and December's meeting we would give it to you. We asked we asked him, and we just talked about it. We just ran some scenarios past is what we did. Just ran some scenario past, and the interim chief only came up if you choose to step out of the chief's position. That was the only time the interim chief came up. It wasn't us firing you. We gave you the option of stepping out of the chief's position.  Chief Villamor says he said if I don't go to a five-day week by January 1 you're going to put an intern chief in there. That's what you said.  Chairperson Addante says we offered you to step down into the EMT that you currently are in on B shift. And we reflect on your pay that way. That's what the comment was Chad. Clerk Bancroft says it was a conversation.  Chairperson Addante says it was a conversation. It wasn't directed. There was no direction on it. We said December 1st, we would bring it to the table on December 1st for you. We were just giving you a heads up what we're to what we were, what I was talking about with you. And the option was if you didn't want to go to a five-day work week and cover the shift at night on call which other departments have done then we would just ask you to step down to the EMT status on B shift and pay you X amount of dollars more than the highest paid the EMT on staff. That was what the conversation with you was and then we would hire an interim chief until we filled the position. That's what the conversation was. Chief Villamor says okay, I'm just wondering…..Chairperson Addante says Chad, it was not forcing you. That was giving you some options to look at. And then you asked how it would be beneficial for you to go to a five-day work week. And here's how it would be drawn out on a five-day work week Chad; you would cover B shift at night. And you could cover it from your house. Because you could go from the house to the call site as fast as you could go from here to the call site. That would be one option. And then when when we have people that are on vacation, okay, you would cover the day shift of that vacation time and you would cover the night shift at that time on call. That's how we could save money and would actually benefit some of the fire EMTs because right now when they have to cover overtime status, they do two days back-to-back sometimes. So, if you were here for the daytime shift of that they could be at home with their family and come in for the nighttime shift to that extra shift. Okay, so that's what the conversation was. That was your impression. But what did you tell us in that conversation? I'm not going to get mad. I'm just asking here's what when we brought that up to you in conversation you said simply to us was how do I benefit from that?  Chief Villamor says how does that benefit the department?  Chairperson Addante says I just told you.  Chief Villamor says it doesn’t.  Chairperson Addante says it does tremendously.  Chief Villamor says it does not.  Chairperson Addante says does the community really know that we only have two people here 24/7. Do they know that that ambulance leaves town? There is nobody here to respond. Mr. Boyle says we've known that for 40 years Larry.  Chairperson Addante says but that's not how it's always been.  Mr. Boyle says it has been that way since 1986. Chairperson Addante says there's been three people there. We had a floater here does everybody know we had a floater.  Mr. Gustafson says so you had a grant you didn’t have a floater. You had a grant you had three people on duty for two years.  Chief Villamor says but let's not get too much from the audience. We don't want to break some rules. Okay, as much as I want you to do whatever you need to do, and it’s not promoting but the whole idea here is we'll have to negotiate the time. His plan how that works. There are so many holes in it. It's a sifter. It's horrible. For one thing, yeah, it might save me some money. But I'm sorry, Tom, I'm picking on you. If you have a heart attack. Do you want to wait? Do you want me to go from the house? Everybody knows when you go to a motel. You don't sleep worth a hoot, right? You don't sleep that great? But you go home in your own bed. It's like oh my god, that's nice. When I go home, get home I sleep really well. When I sleep here, I sleep with one eye open one ear open, and I'm ready to go on the call when the radio clicks, I hear the click before it even starts to go and we're up. Chairperson Addante says they are grandstanding.  Chief Villamor says so, if you're gonna wait another five minutes on your heart attack, I'm okay with that if everybody agrees with that, but that system doesn't work. We're going backwards. We're going 10 years plus. So, it's an option that we go to five days I have no problem or four days, but that particular plan. We need to rework.  Chairperson Addante says I want the, I want everybody here to understand also, that I asked Chad this question 11 months ago, I asked him 11 months ago when he would be able to go to a five-day chief 11 months ago, he was asked that question to me. And he said he would rather quit than do a five-day chief. The other thing is he's had 11 months to look for money in the budget to fund another firefighter and he has not. So, he's had 11 months that this question was put to him 11 months ago, I asked him that question. When I started the board.  Chief Villamor says and the last update I did I tell you; do you remember that one?  Chairperson Addante says the last update was you're working on it.  Chief Villamor says we're working on it. We have people that we have to promote….Chairperson Addante says your working on it. Chief Villamor says I'm not gonna put people in charge of the shift when I'm not there. So, without having their credentials, because that just opens you up for a lawsuit. I go to your house on fire and the place burns down for no reason. Oh, what happened there? Well, there's a new guy on there and he's in charge and he didn't know what he's doing. That's not how we operate. You want us to be like other departments, that we have to be like other departments. So, I told you we sent guys to school. We're getting guys that are clicking up. They're brushing up their skills. They're going to classes they're getting their credentials so they can be in that position. And when I told you about that, is that if we do that, we have a paramedic on every shift, and an EMT on every shift, we still have to hire (interruption) you give me my turn and then basically I would be the floater. And my floaters not responding from home. If that guy is our floater and if someone takes a day off. I come off there because we have a 2-man minimum.  Manning so there's three on one shift here.  We talked about as well. I could do the 8-hour days that's fine. But if I have to work for someone else's 48-hour shift that has to come off that time. I'm not going to do it for free gratis. I do enough now. I respond to every on call, every overcall that we need anytime we need. They need extra manning and I'm there. If I'm there, there's a few times that yep, I might have a whiskey and then I don't go because I'm not gonna do that. And now I might be out of town. So that's the only time but I come to these like today it's my day off. I don't charge you overtime for this never have never will. I go to the meetings the ones I do get to go to I don't charge for that. All the stuff I go to and do here. I turn wrenches here; my job does not say I have to turn wrenches here. Me and Austin spent probably up to over 12 hours last shift, turning wrenches and making this place right. We do everything we can to keep the money down. So, it's just not me just managing. I turn wrenches I do maintenance. I do everything. I run the calls. And I'm not gonna do that to the public by spending another five minutes in route. So, the five-day thing is great. If that's what you guys want. I don't have no problem with it. But we're not going to do it the way you want. We're not going to respond from the house. The public does not want to wait time is essential.  Chairperson Addante says that's fine. Um, when you cover be sure you spend the night here like you normally would. I have no issues with that.  Chief Villamor says I'm just saying so don't go pushing the way it is.  Chairperson Addante says being here five days a week but then now you want to cover B shift from here so that's fine. That's fine. But I want everybody else to know he is the only fire chief in the county. That works a shift instead of five or four tens or five eights and he's the only chief in the county that is hourly employee, not a salary employee. So, you have to look at all those numbers, folks, not what I'm asking him to do. We're asking will reflect on his salary if when he goes out really from hourly. But he's the only fire chief in the county that is an hourly employee and works the shift.  Mr. Boyle says and he's the only fire chief in the county that gets in an ambulance and run the call.  Chairperson Addante says I'm not denying any of that.  Mr. Boyle says we're not comparing apples to apples.  Clerk Bancroft says the suggestion is that this was going to get discussed maybe next December with options.  No action.

12. BOARD DISCUSSION/COMMENTS/POSSIBLE ACTION RE:  Possible date change of December board meeting due to holiday.  Board discussion.  Chairperson Addante says what date would you like.  Staff says not the 23rd maybe the 22nd.  Clerk Bancroft says Wednesday 22nd.  Chief Villamor says would that be good with everybody?  Member Christiansen motions to change the date of the December meeting to Wednesday, December 22nd.  Member Buckles seconds the motion.  Motion unanimously carried.  
13. CALL TO THE PUBLIC:  Good afternoon. My name is Rick Dischinger of 4942 Mission Drive. I've got two things I want to say very quickly. Number one, I don't know how many of you guys watch Fox Nation. But this week they had a special about America's heroes and Patriot heroes. Almost probably about at least 50 to 75% of the evening was recognizing firefighters recognize the police officers, first responders. And for that if you miss the show, you probably can get back on there but as a citizen of the town and obviously of our state in the country. I want to thank you guys.  I come often enough where I do say things about you guys that we really appreciate all that you do for us and that show kind of highlighted all of you guys and I just wanted that to be brought forward. The second thing I wanted to just say quickly was the board has been in existence that this board has been in existence a little less than a year. Being that I'm also on a on a board. It's not the easiest thing to do. A lot of self-sacrifice happens. And I just want you guys to know that the community appreciates what you do and the time that you take out of your own personal time to be members of this board. So, we recognize the fact that you guys also put forth effort to make our community better. So, thank you for that. That's all I have. Thank you.  My name is John Ginter. I reside at 13463 Hall Road in Topock I have been here about 10 years now. And I have a quite lengthy presentation here and I'm going to cut it down to a lot less than what it is, but I want to open by thanking Rick for his comments to all of you guys and I cannot echo that enough. However, I got some things here that are definitely going to ruffle some feathers, but it is what it is. In March of 2021 I attended the annual barbecue fundraiser and there was a boat that was donated, and I bid on it with others. Really, it sold to me for the sum of $2,000 as time progressed since March, we have some mechanical hiccups with the boat. When I picked it up, I had a conversation directly with Chief Villamor, who told me that he had his guys check it out and that the boat would need a carburetor and a water pump. He was absolutely 100% correct. However, as time progressed and I launched the boat, I quickly started to notice that there were other issues with it. And ultimately it just ended up being a head gasket issue. So, I had a conversation with Chief Villamor asking him to take it to the auxiliary because that's where it should be to see what he could do to help me out with that. I wasn't I didn't feel good about it, but I felt it was something that I had to do. During my conversation with him. I didn't feel very warm and fuzzy or confident that he was going to take it to the majority. So, I chose to take it to the auxiliary myself via to a member. They met on November the eighth of this month. And as a result of that meeting, the auxiliary board determined that they would give me some money back towards the repair of the boat. This is the disturbing part. They can only give me back so much money on the boat because the $2,000 that I donated half of it went to the previous owner and receiving that information infuriated me.  Being honest, made me feel as though I was misled and gives a false pretense and certainly was never told that I was in the third-party setting. Because if I had been told that I would have gone to a consignment lot and purchased a boat. But my whole goal was to benefit the community, the fire department and obviously myself. But as it turns out half of this donation, if that's what I'm going to clarify as went to a private party, and it didn't go to the place that I was told it was going because during this auction, it was never mentioned that half of this money was going to go to a previous owner. The more disturbing part for me and the reason I'm bringing this here today is actually for Chief Villamor because in the paperwork that I found in this boat. As time progressed, I found a water bill for Garret Villamor but his address on Maricopa. I then learned that the boat originally came for from his wife Renee somehow family. So somehow, Chief Villamor and is either related or distantly related or has a friend or friendships involved in this transaction. That really infuriated me because now knowing what I know now, and what I discovered then is certainly gives the appearance Chief, that the money that was donated was inappropriately used, presumably by you because at the time is my understanding. You were heavily exhorted. So, I'm asking the board and Chief Villamor because I've attempted to contact you and came to the station the other day left a business card. Try calling you. Chief Villamor says you got my personal number. Mr. Gitner says yes. Chief Villamor says I didn't….Mr. Gitner says your voicemails full. I left my business card. Made struggled attempts to have a conversation with you. And it appears to me that you were reluctant to have this conversation. So thankfully resorts and me being here and having to review this. So, I know you cannot comment. I'm not expecting comment. What I do expect from somebody, presumably you is an explanation as to why this occurred. Chief Villamor says can I comment.  Mr. Gitner says I am not asking for money back.  Chief Villamor says does anybody care if I comment? I will break a couple rules. Can I comment?  Chairperson Addante says you guys can meet in private.  Chief Villamor says that's fine. So, at any rate, and I apologize I'm sorry, I didn't know that this whole like crazy, but okay.  Mr. Gitner says all right. Well, if we're gonna meet afterwards, and I'll finish my speech with you thank you for your time.  Mr. Gustafson of 4911 Island Place says I've been here since 2010. So, I live here full time. I'm a volunteer and I'm on the auxiliary. So, this may kind of help for the community and hopefully help for the board to understand what the auxiliary is. The Golden shores Fire Department auxiliary was created with the vision and mission to raise funds to support the once volunteer fire department. The fire department is governed by the state funded by the community through annual property taxes. The auxiliary is a tax exempt, governed separately through the IRS under nonprofit laws and regulations. Our funding sources are individuals, businesses, and grants. All funds raised by the auxiliary are spent in support of the vision and mission. In other words, our money goes back out to something to do with this station. Very important to raise money for this station. We are nonprofit and we've just started moving forward into fundraising and brainstorming ideas to generate more income. As you know the firemen’s barbecue is our biggest fundraising event and it has been for many years. Creating the nonprofit which just started provides an additional revenue pathway for this. We raised funds for the barbecue fundraiser last year the auxiliary generated donations, sponsorships, and grants and over $5,000 for members. Everything to put that on was donated last year for the first time. The fire department is limited and restricted in its resources. You guys only have so much money. That's why the auxiliary welcomes ideas regarding areas where your funding may be allocated. In other words, we want to hear what you think is your priority number one. For example, the fire station budget does not allow for certain additional training or equipment in that case the auxiliary can add these items to its funding priorities. How these priorities are funded may look different from the fire stations funding priorities. The auxiliaries’ priorities may be different from yours, but we're going to at least take it into consideration. In closing as a community resident, I rely on report experts’ knowledge and professionalism of firemen and women who respond to the community in an emergency. Therefore, as a representative of the auxiliary I wish to convey to you today that is our greatest desire to build healthy partnership with the fire board and the fire station to support them and support the community. So, in other words, we're here to make and raise money. But the money is not there for the board.  Jim Boyle of 5161 Concho Cove says I would like to address Mr. Gitner.  The barbecue from the inception of it 40 some odd years ago as always accepted items from people in the community that were of value that they didn't want to give up the whole value. You sell this give me half of it, you get the other half.  We still got 50% of the sale, which would have got nothing had they not given to us. It's we've done that over the years we've had cars we've had boats and motorcycles. It's not the first time that's happened.  Mr. Gitner says so does that make it right.  Mr. Boyle if I am donating something to the barbecue for a few $1,000 dollars and I don't want to give you $2,000 bucks because that's too much. So, I'm gonna sell it myself or do something different. But if you can make $1,000 bucks off that item, is that wrong?  Mr. Gitner says no. But do you think not disclosing to the community that that's what's going on or to the people and why is going on?  Mr. Boyle says I'm just telling you that this has been going on all along. And if it didn't get disclosed then I'm not responsible for that. I'm saying and I'm telling you this is the not the first time that we have sold items and share the profit with the person, and it probably won't be the last.  Mr. Gustafson says we collected it. We were on top of it. We figured it out it won't happen again. We just haven't had time to get everything set up.  Mr. Boyle says I just wanted John to know that that's not the first time that it's happened a lot of money.  Mr. Gitner says Okay, okay. Don't get me wrong.  I'm an avid supporter.  I now, wait a minute. Don't get me wrong. Okay. Just because it's been a past practice doesn't make it a good past practice. If there's a past practice, and it's not right, and we continue to do that practice and it's wrong that needs to be corrected. Now, I may be totally off base here.  Chief Villamor says now we're going to fix it John will fix it.  Mr. Gitner says Wait a minute now.  Mr. Boyle says John it wasn’t disclosed that was the result or the purpose of the sale. Then if it didn’t get disclosed this time then you are correct.  Mr. Gitner says I'm responding Jim because you called me out. So, if I'm taking too much time shut me up. I'm making the response that and I'm going to finish that just because it's past practice and it is long practice does not can make it a continually right practice. My contention here is that it was not disclosed. And if it had been disclosed, I guarantee you, Jim, that I would not have vigorously and aggressively had done what I had done because my intention was and how I was led was that that entire money was coming here.  Mr. Boyle says I understand. Mr. Gitner says okay, that's what ruffles my feathers. And I'm not asking for money back. I'm asking for some clarification. I'm asking for some transparency, some up front-ness. That's what I'm asking.  Chairperson Addante says but I think that Jamie said that they'll it'll be taken care of in the future.  Mr. Boyle says this whole five-day workweek chief thing has caught me off guard and I don't understand why it's so important to have a chief in a small department work five days a week and what work do you have for that chief to do five days a week that he's not doing now.  And how do you expect him to work five days a week, eight hours a day and then cover shifts at night at home and save money because you're going to pay him for being on call.  Chairperson Addante says I'm not going to get into now. I've talked to the chief about it. If you have a plan for me, I'd love to bring it up.  Mr. Boyle says this is all new to me and I don't quite understand how this is going to work.  Chairperson Addante says well I could say. I'll simply say one thing when we asked him months ago if he was making the county chiefs meetings. He simply said no because you'll have to pay me overtime to go there. Because it's all my days off. But that's one of the benefits of him being a five-day chief.  Mr. Boyle says no because the chief meetings are at night.  Chief Villamor says They changed them to noon.  Mr. Boyle says oh, sorry.  Chief Villamor says I used to go when they're at night.  Mr. Mike Exsted of 4907 Monarch Drive says I'm a 40-year resident of Golden Shores. I spent many of those years in this fire department volunteering as an EMT and firefighter engineer. Okay. One thing that's being overlooked here by the board, because I'm assuming that you do not have the experience and that background or in that field, okay. I've been up at two o'clock in the morning and had to go to a scene from my house half asleep, to deal with drowning babies and heart attacks and you name it. Okay. That's after work on a 14-hour day for myself. Okay, so to expect a fire chief, and full-time fire chief to put his eight hours in here and then respond to any other thing on that day and expect him to be at the top of his game. It's just total BS and it's not real. Okay. There's no department in the country that does that. Okay, my main concern where I come at this because I don't know everything that's going on here. I understand a little bit of it. What are you doing and what decisions are you making? That are going to put me at risk as a taxpayer in this community. Okay, if you're gonna make this man work hours, or any one of these firefighters’ work hours, that diminishes their capacity and puts me at risk, not because they haven't put their time in but because they're not at the top of their game. They've worked overtime, whatever it might be. If that puts me at risk in any way, you're responsible. Okay. It's not him. It's not him who's been made to work a 50-hour week his eight-hour five-day here plus after hours and everything else he's got to do for anybody else. Okay, he's not at the top of the game and there's an accident. You're the guy that's going to be talking to my attorney, not Chad. Okay. Consider that. Okay. Get yourself educated in what these guys do. And what happens on that side of the door. You are not there. You are not qualified even have an opinion on it. Okay. So, this is public safety first. And what feels good to you guys, is somewhere down the list that I don't even care about. If we lose money, doing what they have to do, to keep this community safe we lose money as a department. Okay. The money is not the factor. Public safety is what we're worried about. Okay. And anything any other part of this discussion is not even worked out.  Chairperson Addante says I will make one comment on that Mike. You don't know my background for you make a comment that I'm not qualified to be here is irrelevant because you don't know my background to begin with. And first off. The second thing I'm going to make if we take an ambulance out of town, transporting a patient, there is nobody here at this firehouse. Did you know that.  Mr. Exsted says yes, I have I’ve known that 40 years ago Larry and that's what……Chairperson Addante says because there used to be volunteers here. There used to be volunteers on call.  Mr. Exsted says I was one okay.  Chairperson Addante says I know that there used to be volunteers all the time.  Mr. Exsted says right.  Chairperson Addante says we don't have them all the time anymore.  Mr. Exsted says we can't because a liability.  Chairperson Addante says you heard Jamie back there say I'm a volunteer.  He just said the word volunteer.  We've heard Garrett said I'm a volunteer. But according to him, our liability doesn't cover volunteers. So that's what we're trying to understand.  Mr. Exsted says is he a volunteer medic.  Are any of these people a volunteer medic? No.  Chairperson Addante says even if I don't have a third medic, I have somebody I can get better be here when an all call goes out to get a of fire truck to a burning house. That's a big another second biggest thing we report to by the way are fires. Everybody. We're not just ambulance.  Fires is the other second major concern here. And we don't have coverage when you have a two-man staff to drive an ambulance to town.  Mr. Exsted says two things Larry. That's always been the case. Okay, I understand. The point made back here just because that's always been the case that doesn't make it right. But unless you can pull $10 million dollars out of your butt and just go like this and make it happen. We are not going to put 10 guys in this bay.  Chairperson Addante says I'm just saying when you talk to the county when the county gives us numbers with our income, we generate in the from the county we should have a three-man station.  Mr. Exsted says how do you accomplish that by making Chad…….Member Christiansen says all right guys come on.  Chairperson Addante says we have an opening that's not getting filled.  Clerk Bancroft says we have an opening that is not getting filled.  Member Christiansen says step up, don’t snivel step up. Okay. I'm tired of that shit. Step up. I lost my sense of humor now.  And stop shaking your head.  Is it your turn yet?  Is it your three minutes yet, no.  Ms. Boyer of 5466 East Yavapai Drive says when you were talking about that five-minute time from you being at home almost three years ago, I wish that you would have been there in five minutes. We waited 15 minutes because there was nobody here.  Chief Villamor says they were on another call right.  Ms. Boyer says but so like it's but that's my comment.  Chief Villamor says Mohave Valley they have two stations, and they don't have enough people to man their third. So, when they go out on a fire, there's nobody there to take the ambulance. Guess who takes it Fort Mohave or Golden Shores. Same thing happens here. That's why we're a team. We're all run together. And I wish I had enough people I could just take up two ambulances. We're getting back and enough people. And when it comes down to it this whole thing is budget. If we had money, I would have three people four people at the station out of brand-new shiny trucks. And we'd have calluses because we that's all we did was wash them. That's not what we're about. We have to take care of what's here. So yes, it's money.  Mr. Jeremie Robinson says I’ve been employed here for over 20 years. Full time for me, started my 20 year this December. So, the biggest dilemma you guys are battling right now, and my personal opinion is you have a gentleman with excess of 35 years of fire EMS experience. If he's willing to step out on his own, I respect him for that. But to give him the ultimatum, we know our budget. There's no three guys per shift in that budget. allowable for what you have to pay. We are probably one of the lowest paid departments in this tri state area. Okay. The guys that are here, we're here because we want to be here. I can walk on a job at Bullhead or Fort Mohave tomorrow. Be on the job in two weeks and take a $10,000 increase. All right.  Clerk Bancroft says you should go Jeremie.  Mr. Robinson says we are here because we want to be here. This place has paid for my education my whole way through.  If you want to see my resume you're allowed to. So, the chief's office is pretty decent. We like it here okay; we like the people here. We want to serve the people. Okay. Again, we can't afford to get two people combined with the experience you're trying to force of the floor with this five day a week thing. Okay.  What our chief makes I know his salary.  What he makes I can go make in Bullhead I may be underneath him with a little bit of overtime. So, you think you're going to get somebody back in here, or even a paramedic? Starting a paramedic pay up and down the river is mid $70,000 a year.  Okay, that's not including overtime. All right. So, I think as a group, you guys need to finally figure out what are your priorities. Because what you're doing scares the floor staff. Okay. And it's not going to take much for us to walk from this place. Then the doors are closed. The community doesn't understand that. And then that's you're on your hands. If two or three people walk Larry the doors close.  Chairperson Addante says I can't comment. I understand. Jeremie. I'd love to sit and talk with you. I'd love to sit and talk with all the firefighters about everything, but I don't know why we just can't make it happen.  Mr. Robinson says I don't understand what this gentleman's doing that you're not happy with.  That every time he wants to turn a wrench, you guys just want to knock this the tool our of his hands.  Every board meeting, I come to its criticism. How do you expect somebody to work or follow through with a plan I mean, have you guys done any executive leadership any business management ever? I've done my fair share. So, you guys have prospering businesses then right now I take it. Sold it for millions did well. okay.  Chief Villamor says okay, Jeremie. Thank you though. Appreciate it. Thank you. So just I want to add one little thing. So, you know, we're talking about going to different departments and everything. I looked on there today there's 59 departments on the website that we post our hirings on. There's 28 Fire Departments right now hiring, all of them pay more than we do. So, when we go to look for people, it's hard to look for people. So, it's just not we're sitting on our hands. We had two people lined up. The problem is they're working once one runs parts for a parts house, diesel mechanic parts house, and he goes man, I'm gonna have to take a $10,000 cut and drive from Kingman down here. I say okay.  He says I can't make it. I can't do it. You don't pay enough. I get it. So that's why we don't have a full time chief, where he's five days a week and that's why we chose to do this because it's not in the budget.  And when the budget is better, I'd rather see not hire the chief but put more people on the floor. Put three people on the floor. So, when we run to your call and it's a not a very important call. Let's send one back to the station. So, we do. We're trying just so you know, we're trying.  Ms. Ava owner of Hooch’s 66 says well, I agree with the guys as far as extending days with the chief being one person and actually having to work more extensive hours whether it’s at home or here, he is only one person and is not going to do a good job. At that point, you wear him out and imagine if I get sick, I'm going to say they saved my life.  Not this particular fire department, but a fire department and if they didn't come in in a timely manner, then I wouldn't be alive today. But I wouldn't want somebody coming to save me if they didn't have any more energy after were working and providing for other people off duty in terms of trying to fill in the spine.  So, getting other people I know it's very difficult, but you can't stress out one particular individual. It doesn’t matter if it is Chad Villamor or whoever it is. Any individual of any kind of if I'm understanding right, giving him the ultimatum if you don't do well, then we’ll get somebody that will work five days a week for forty hours a week. If that's the case, then he accepted it so be it. But being on calls after that and working from home at night and expecting any person any individual to be ready, alert, and ready to go and save a life.  Ms. Renee Villamor says I am also the new chairperson of the auxiliary. So, I have a couple of things to address as to what's been spoken already. One with the comment that you started with Larry about the 30 days. I just took this position, and we just had a board meeting. So just like you we had to come together as a board and discuss what our plan was for the marquee.  What I understood at the last meeting, that the issue with the marquee was that we did not go to the community, so our thought was I was going to get what the community wanted. Because yes, I do admit we did not completely go to the community before we threw out the plan of having an advertisement because again, we are nonprofit, and our sole purpose is to raise money for the department. So, by going to the Civic Center, I got or we as an auxiliary got what the community's vision or the community's thought on that marquee was and by all means, what I bought at that at that civic meeting was that they are thrilled about it, that there is not an issue with the advertisement if we have a morality clause in our contract and legally we can so by when we have a meeting, I would love to see what your attorney says. Because by all legalities I've been told with a morality clause and being a nonprofit, we can turn away what does not meet our mission. And vision of the community. So that with that being said, with the issue with the boat, which I am not there, the boat was donated. Excuse me let me rephrase that. The purpose of the sale of the boat was for funds to be donated at the sellers wishes. I'm not going to get in an argument with, Mr. John But I personally talked to John that day of the sale and I personally handed him the title of the boat signed by the seller. My personal documents were in it because as an auxiliary member, I had to hold the title and the title could not sit in the fire department for anyone to take because it was signed and already notarized. So, for security purposes. I have that in I guess my personal belongings also went in the paperwork. So, I do apologize that that happened. But there was nothing changed behind this deal. I don't know what the issue is. I again, I personally talked to John the day of the sale. I told him what was wrong with the boat. He talked to me personally in the boat, I talk to his wife. So as an auxiliary we did have a meeting and we did discuss it and we did come to a resolution for him. So that's all I can say not being there in person about them.  Chief Villamor says will take care of that part. Thank you, Renee.  Ms. Villamor says also, the one thing I do want to say and what you kind of made it sound derogatory.  Chief Villamor is the only thief in our area that does do the job. He is a 24/7 person, and our department can only afford that. So, where it kind of sounds like you were tearing him down for that or our department not being able to afford having another person. I want to celebrate him because working in the field. I know I had a chief sit behind the desk. Most of the chiefs gained 50 pounds because they didn't do the job anymore. So, him personally doing the job I celebrate him, and our community celebrates him. And just as a background in your 11 month figure you also have to remember we lost two employees to other departments that pay more money. So, we are behind the eight ball or the departments behind the eight ball in hiring because we lost two people to two different departments.  People with experience. So, you know, I don't agree also with the five day a week thing or having somebody on call because you have to compensate him in some way with comp time or on call time or overtime. So, I really think the board needs to really look into the legality of him being off the clock, but truly he's not off the clock. You have to compensate him some way because you can't have a salaried person working over 40 hours in a week period of time. I look forward to having the meeting regarding the marquee with you guys. I hope we can get this settled quickly because the community does want to sign back on, and I just want to have that set with you guys and get that done. So, thank you.  Mr. Garret Villamor says he's not an EMT. He's a paramedic for over 30 years.  Chairperson Addante says okay, thanks. I did I get them confused because I when I talked to Chad, we get confused on that. Okay, thanks.  Mr. Tom Prewitt of 5138 Casa Grande says yeah, I just wanted some clarification. So, you're gonna work with the auxiliary on the on the sign and work something out there. Chairperson Addante says we hope so. Okay. Because I know everybody, I've talked to really misses it. And I sit over at Mama’s, and I watched watch it and I kind of find out what's going on in town. You know, and I think last month or so when they had the community clean up, I didn't know anything about it. And then afterwards I had seen on Facebook all they had a good turnout. I was like, you know, I'm not on Facebook as much as I used to and work and that's a main source of information for the city. That’s it for me. Chairperson Addante says we agree.  Mr. Prewitt says as far as the porn thing. I wouldn't want that on there either.  And the lawyer sound like they're gonna work that out. But I mean, I know that I've advertised with people before in smaller communities than this one as well. They wouldn’t let anybody that wasn't a resident advertise. You could make it maybe it's got to be a two-mile radius of the station I mean that's old town you know.  Chairperson Addante says so these are things we have to hash out.  Mr. Prewitt says I know you guys are pretty new at this. But you guys have all been on boards before. I think Joy should apologize to this gentleman over here for saying you should go get another job.  Member Christiansen says nice job Chad.    
14. FUTURE AGENDA ITEMS:  No future agenda items were given.
15. ADJOURNMENT:  No further business.  Motion for adjournment of regular session meeting at 4:44 PM made by Clerk Bancroft.  Member Christiansen second’s motion.  Motion unanimously carried. 
Larry Addante, Board Chairperson
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